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MANAGERS DESIGNERS /CONSULTANTS
RMemorandum

 TO: Dean Tagliaferro, USEPA 
K.C. Mitkevicius, CENAE 

cc: Holly Inglis, USEPA 

FROM: Tom Czelusniak DATE: January 3, 2006 

PROJECT: Pittsfield SSERC – TO4   W.O. NO.: 20124.001.098 
SUBJECT: Summary Report – Surficial Soil Sampling at Allendale School 

DCN GE-010306-ADAB 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

This memorandum has been prepared to serve as a Summary Report for surficial soil sampling 
conducted at Allendale School on Wednesday November 30, 2005. EPA requested that 
WESTON collect soil samples in order to assess PCB concentrations at depths of 0 to 3 inches at 
selected locations on the school grounds.  This Report includes descriptions of the following: 

• Objectives  
• Rationale for selection of sampling locations 
• Field sampling procedures and description 
• Analytical Results 

Objectives   

The main objective of the sampling was to assess PCB concentrations in surficial soils on portions 
of the Allendale School grounds remediated by GE in 1999.

Rationale for Selection of Sampling Locations 

Figure 1 depicts the final limits of the 1999 remediation. Figure 2 depicts the nineteen locations 
of the soil samples collected from the Allendale School property.  Sample locations were 
selected to provide broad coverage of the remediated portions of the Allendale School 
playground. Sample locations were surveyed by a licensed surveyor. 
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Field Sampling and Analytical Procedures

Soil sampling was conducted using dedicated disposable and certified pre-cleaned plastic scoops 
and bowls. A representative of Blasland, Bouck, & Lee (BBL), consultant to General Electric, 
accompanied WESTON during the sampling and collected a split sample from each location. At 
each surveyed location, a disposable scoop was used to collect an aliquot of soil from 0 to 3 
inches below grade. The soil was placed into a disposable bowl, thoroughly homogenized, then 
split between a certified pre-cleaned 4 ounce amber sample jar for submission to the EPA 
laboratory and a 4 ounce sample jar provided by BBL. A duplicate sample was collected from
location ASC-4 and sample location ASC-11 was designated as a matrix spike / matrix spike 
duplicate sample.  Following collection, each sample location was marked with a 2” x 2” flush to 
grade wooden hub stake. All soil samples were labeled and placed on ice for transport to the 
EPA New England Regional Laboratory in Chelmsford, MA. All activities were conducted in 
accordance with the November 28, 2005 Work Plan – Surficial Soil Sampling at Allendale 
School (DCN GE-112805-ACZE). 

Analytical Results

Twenty soil samples (19 discreet locations and 1 duplicate) were analyzed for PCBs in 
accordance with EPA Method 8082.  A copy of the chain of custody form and complete 
analytical results are attached.  A PCB concentration of 0.07 parts per million (ppm) was 
detected in sample ASC-13 and a PCB concentration of 0.06 ppm was detected in sample ASC-
18. The remaining 18 samples were reported as non-detect. GE informed EPA that the split 
samples collected by BBL were not analyzed. 

Attachments: 

Figure 1 
Figure 2 
EPA Analytical results and chain of custody form
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